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Notice of NALT AGM 
May 8th, 2019 

 

The 24
th
 Annual General Meeting of the Nanaimo & Area Land Trust (NALT) will take place on 

May 8
th
, 2019 at Bowen Park Centre, Activity Room #1 (500 Bowen Road), doors open at  

5 pm, business begins at 5:15 until 6 pm. At 6:15 pm there will be a presentation of the NALT 
2019 ï 2021 Strategic Plan. Building on input received by NALT members, volunteers and  
supporters, the Strategic Plan Committee will outline key areas of interest and goals and  
strategies. A ñbuild a bunò light supper will be available. 
 
Agenda items will include a presentation of the 2018 Year-End Financial Statements, Board and 
Staff annual reports and election to the Board of Directors. 
 
Board election candidate biographies will also soon be available on the website and for pick-up at 
the office. 
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Clouds above the Salish view.  A July summer scene in the 

2019 NALT calendar.              Photo:  Judith Tye 
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Strategic Plan Presentation at AGM 
 
Members attending this yearôs Annual General Meeting on May 
8
th
 will have a chance to hear about NALTôs plans for the future. 

 
The meeting will feature a presentation by NALTôs strategic 
planning committee which, over the winter, created a plan to 
steer the organization over the next three years. 
 
With input from the board, employees, and other members of 
the NALT community, the committee has come up with  
recommendations to heighten NALTôs public profile, sharpen the 
focus of its activities, and generate more activity to support,  
promote and protect the natural values of land and water in the 
our area. 
 
 
The presentation by the strategic planning committee follows the 
business portion of the AGM which commences at 5:15pm.  
 
___________________________________________________ 

 
Bottles for NALT 

 

Itôs that time of year again, we are getting ready for our Spring 
Bottles for NALT fundraiser.   
 
Thank you to the folks that bring in their refundables time and 
time again at these quarterly events and year-round directly to 
the Regional Recycling Depots at 2375 Hayes Road and 839 
Old Victoria Road in Nanaimo.  Your devotion and generosity 
are what makes these events possible! 
 
Our next Bottles for 
NALT collection day 
will happen on  
Saturday, April 27th 
(the first Saturday after 
the Easter weekend), 
from 9:00 am until 2:30 
pmðonce again in the  
parking lot beside 
Luckyôs Liquor Store at 
Country Club Centre.  
 
Hope to see you there! 
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NALT's Mission is: 
to promote and protect  
the natural values of land  
in the Nanaimo area 

 

The Nanaimo & Area  
Land Trust Society  

was registered as a B.C. Society  
in 1995, and subsequently was 
granted charitable tax status  
and the right to hold  
conservation covenants. 
Charitable tax #: 
893193771 RR0001 

 
 
 

Staff 
Executive Director:    
Paul Chapman 

Administrative Assistant:   
Jenny Webb 

Volunteer Coordinator and 
Conservation Covenants Manager: 

Ava Breakwell 
 
 

Contractors: 
Nursery Coordinator: Susan Fisher 
Financial Manager: Cyndi Pitvor 
Cleaning Services: Jen Wilson 

 

Pro-bono Services 

Lawyer: John Manning 
Investment Management: 

Andre Sullivan 
 

 

Board of Directors 
David Drakeford 

Nina Evans-Locke (Co-Chair) 
Dean Gaudry (Co-Chair) 

Linda Nichol 
Jack Tieleman 

Wally Wells (Secretary) 
Fraser Wilson (Treasurer) 

 
 

Board Director Emerita 
Barbara Hourston 

 

 

contact us at: 
The NALT Stewardship Centre 
Madrona Building (lower floor)  
Suite #8, 140 Wallace Street 
Nanaimo, B.C. V9R 5B1 
phone:    (250) 714-1990 
email:  admin@nalt.bc.ca 

www.nalt.bc.ca 

Sorting Bottles in the Sun.  
L to R:  Beth Stanley, Denis Hughes &  

John Wells  

mailto:admin@nalt.bc.ca
http://nalt.bc.ca/
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2019 Water Stewardship Symposium 
 
March 2019 was one of the driest on record. A minute amount of our expected rainfall fell. 
Drought and forest fires began to be talked about. The forest floor was bone dry and the snow 
amounts much lower than seasonal norms. The wet predictability of winter weather was undone. 
Here we are, on the ñwetò coast praying for rain.  
 
On April 2

nd
 ï 4

th
, stewardship groups and individuals, biologists, planners, engineers, politicians, 

foresters, and hydrologists gathered to share their experiences of rain water management and 
watershed stewardship in the face of a changing climate. The twin themes of the 2019 Parksville 
Symposium were sustainable stream restoration and restorative land development. 
 
The event began with a workshop on stream restoration (including a site visit to Shelley Creek) 
and a tour of Parksvilleôs water treatment plant. April 3

rd
 and 4

th
 were concerned with the  

Symposium proper beginning with a brief history of the Nanaimo Watershed Health Community of 
Practice, a group that grew out of the 2018 Symposium with the aim of increasing the profile of 
watershed stewardship in the Nanaimo area. The bulk of the day focussed on restoring the water 
balance to better bolster our communities against the cycle of drought and extreme rain events 
and to provide a sustained flow for fish and ecological function. On the evening of the 3

rd
 a public 

lecture by thought leader Storm Cunningham explored the possibilities of the restorative economy 
when designing and redesigning with nature. The final day gave examples of innovative and  
transferable stream stewardship success stories in Victoria and the Comox Valley.  As well there 
was opportunity for input for the direction of the Regional District of Nanaimoôs Drinking Water 
and Watershed Protection Program. 
 
A large part of the success of the event was due to the excellent work of volunteers from Mid  
Vancouver Island Habitat Enhancement Society and NALT. 
 
Feedback from attendees has been very positive and planning is already underway for the 2020 
Symposium in Comox. 
 
NALT was part of the planning committee which included the Partnership for Water Sustainability 
in BC, Mid Vancouver Island Habitat Enhancement Society, the Regional District of Nanaimo, 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada and the BC Ministry of Forest, Lands, Natural Resource  
Operations and Rural Development. Financial support was provided by grants from the Real  
Estate Foundation of BC, the Pacific Salmon Foundation and Lush Cosmetics; and sponsorship 
by the Regional District of Nanaimo, the BC Ministry of Forest, Lands, Natural Resource  
Operations and Rural Development, Fisheries and Oceans Canada, MacDonald Gray Consulting, 
Mosaic Forest Management, Alder Environmental, Tectonica, and the Greenrock Liquor Store. 
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Calling All Photographers! NALT Needs 2020 Calendar Photos  
 

The deadline for you to send us your photos is Saturday, June 28th. We need you to take a 
trip through your photo files, and find up to five of your best photosðthey may be recent or not-so
-recent. If one of the photos you send is selected for the 2020 NALT calendar, your name will be 
featured as the photographer, and you will receive 5 free calendars that you can send to family or 
friends as a perfect gift for the holiday season. 
 
Hereôs what we are looking for: 
 
Photos that feature natural areas NALT has been  
involved withðincluding the Linley Valley, Mount Benson 
(and views from), Harewood Plains, pretty much all the 
creeks and rivers (and their watersheds) in and around 
Nanaimo, Hamilton Marsh, Moorecroft Park, the  
Yellowpoint Lodge property, Marthaôs Place in Qualicum 
Bay (now a NALT property), the Parnassian Woods (Van 
Kerkoerle property in Cassidy (also now a NALT  
property), sites featuring Lasqueti Island, South  
Winchelsea Island, Gabriola Island and Mudge Island, 
plus local area parks where NALT has been involved with 
invasive species removal and habitat projects over the 
past years. Also welcome are close-ups of flora and  
fauna generally found throughout the Nanaimo region.  
 
If you have a great photo of some site or feature in the Nanaimo area that we have missed on this 
list, send it in for consideration.  We generally do not use photos that feature people or pets, but a 
figure in the background or an outdoor group enjoying an activity, can add context to the image.  
 
As you may have noticed, each year we try to select a balance of images that match with an  
appropriate month or season; so, even if your photo doesnôt get used for the 2020 calendar, it 
may be used by NALT in a future calendar, or for the ever-popular NALT notecards, or posters or 
newsletters.  You will be notified if we do use one for any reason, and the photo will be  
appropriately credited to your name. 
 
How to participate?  
For photos to be usable for the calendar, they need to be formatted in landscape (wide, not 
tall) and in a high enough resolution for clarity when they are enlarged to the calendar size 
of 8 1/2ò x 11ò (3 Megabytes or more). Please email your photos to volunteer@nalt.bc.ca or 
drop off a digital copy at the NALT office. 
 
Please share with us your special photos depicting the natural beauty that makes this area such a 

great place to live.  Remember: The deadline for the 2020 calendar photo submissions is  

Saturday, June 28
th 
at midnight. 

   

 
Time spent among trees is never time wasted. 

                                  Anonymous 

Glacier lilies on the Benson summit; 
this month in the NALT Calendar.         

Photo:  Gord Johnson 

mailto:volunteer@nalt.bc.ca
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Nursery News and Views 

 
Spring is here and the elk are enjoying the meadow at Peter and Anneke's near the nursery.  
There is ample evidence that they feel right at home on the property and in the nursery too!   
Fortunately they haven't done too much damage to the many potted plants and tiny trees but they 
do love to rough up the bigger pine trees for some reason. 
 
It has been a wonderful, sunny winter most days for both the elk and the Native Plant Nursery  
volunteers.  Your dedicated band of nursery workers have even enjoyed some winter picnics 
basking in the warm winter sun (although we did have a couple of weeks of significant snow as 
well).  What we did not have enough of this winter was rain.  That has been the trend for the last 
few winters at the Nursery and reflects the wider effects of climate change.  It impacts the viability 

of some of our native species and we find  
ourselves having to water more often now and to 
re-consider what we might recommend for native 
plantings.  It doesn't help that the nurseryôs water  
supply infrastructure is failing at the same time!  
We would love to have a volunteer(s) who might 
be able to help with repairs or even with the  
watering.  It's a great place to get some fresh air, 
exercise and good companionship. 
  
Our new propagation mats served us well and 
many of our cuttings and new plantings are off to 
a great start.  They are very useful for our  
Regional District orders which we fill throughout 
the Spring and Summer.  They are shared with 
school classes educating our children about the  
environment and our precious water resources.   
We  are also ñbabysittingò some plants from a  
development in Duncan for a year so they can be 
replaced back on the property next year.  
 
This month we are focussing on salvages having 
already gathered a variety of plants including wild 
ginger and ferns near the fish hatchery on the 
Nanaimo River.  This week we are off to Gabriola 
Island for a quick visit to Dean's property to gather 
more plants including the very popular evergreen 
huckleberry.   The plants will be potted up and 
added to our inventory that now includes over 90 
varieties of native plants and 35 varieties of native 
seeds.  Be sure to check our inventory and hours 
on the NALT website and pay us a visit.   Now is 

the time to add those special native plants to your garden.  We would love to see you. 
 
 

Roosevelt elk touring the nursery to  
see what's in stock. 

Photo:  Deryck Cowling 

nalt.bc.ca

